## **EXHIBIT G**

## CUDDY& FEDER

December 13, 2010

445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 Tel 914.761.1300 Fax 914.761.5372 www.cuddyfeder.com

## VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL

Charles P. Sheehan
Chief Executive Officer
The Metropolitan District
555 Main Street
P.O. Box 800
Hartford, Connecticut 06142-0800

Re:

Connecticut Siting Council Docket No. 408

New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T)

Application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance and operation of a telecommunications facility at

95 Balance Rock Road, Hartland, Connecticut

Dear Mr. Sheehan:

This letter and enclosures are being sent on behalf of our client, New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T) in connection with its above-referenced Application to the Connecticut Siting Council for a new wireless telecommunications facility to be located at 95 Balance Rock Road in the Town of Hartland (the "site"). The site of AT&T's proposed facility is owned by the Ring Mountain Hunt Cub and is located within the Barkhamsted Reservoir public drinking water supply watershed.

We were asked by the Siting Council if any of the MDC holdings within the Barkhamsted Reservoir watershed were available properties for use as a wireless facility tower site. We understand that Class I and II watershed lands are barred for such use by State statute and as such, we are trying to determine if any of the watershed property in this area is Class III and if so, would they be available for use as a possible wireless facility tower site. We would appreciate any information you can provide in this regard.

In addition, we would also like to note that AT&T's Application includes details on the precautions, monitoring and notifications required for projects that are located within the MDC's public water supply watersheds. These precautions, monitoring and notification details are included in Attachment 4 of AT&T's Application in the Memorandum from Vanasse Hangen Brustlin, Inc. dated September 8, 2010, a copy of which is also attached hereto for your convenience.

Thank you in advance for your assistance. I look forward to hearing from you.

Sincerely,

Lucia Chiocchio

**Enclosures** 

cc: Mr. Robert E. Moore, Chief Administrative Officer

ucie Chocchio